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July 20th

Invitation letters have
gone out to the Lions,
Lioness and Leo clubs in
District 14-K inviting all
our members to the first big
event for incoming District
Governor Don Kaufman,
the banner exchange
between his Emmaus Lions
Club and the Upper Lehigh
Lions Club member,
Immediate Past District
Governor Marsha Johnston.

It will take place at the
Emmaus Fire Co. #1 on
Thursday, July 20 with a
cocktail hour from 5:30 to
6:30 p.m. and the call to
order at 6:30.

The fire company is
located at 50 S. 6th St. in
Emmaus.

Each individual needs
to make out a check for

DG-elect Donald Kaufman at the rostrum of the head table

Banner

$16.00, payable to
“Emmaus Lions Club”, and
sent to Lion Elliot Billman
at 669 Furnace St., Emmaus,
PA 18049. The deadline is
Monday, July 10. Dress is
casual - club vest, club shirt,
etc.

On the menu for the
night are deli meat and
cheese platter with rolls,
Eulled pork  barbecue,

aked beans, and pasta

salad. Beverages are in a
cash bar, along with soft
drinks and coffee.

The Lions are ready to
begin another successful
year in Lionism and your
presence will make it that
much more meaningful in
the transition between the
two leaders. Let's cele-
brate!

“Future of Peace” Theme
For Peace Poster Contest

“The Future of Peace” is
the theme of the next LCI
Peace Poster contest, and
the deadline for clubs to
order kits is October 1,
2017, reports District 14-K
chairman PDG Joe Chunko.

With conditions as the
are in the world today, chil-
dren can visualize how they
think peace can be
achieved.

To order the kits, con-
tact Club Supplies Sales
Department Lions Clubs
International. Call 630-571-

5466 or visit the LCI store at
www.lcistore.org and
search “Peace Poster Kit”.
All credit cards must be
placed online. When you
receive your peace poster
kit, please read and follow
the entire instructions, says
PDG Chunko.

One winning poster
must be submitted to him
on or before November 10,
2017. He then has until
December 1, 2017 to hold a
district poster contest to

Continued on Page 2

DG Marsha Johnston speaks to the Lions and Lionesses.

Gavel Change Over in Final
Exchange to Mark Cabinet Meeting; Reports Given

Start of Lions Year

The District 14-K gavel
was presented by District
Governor Marcia Johnston
to DG-elect Donald
Kaufman at the final
Cabinet meeting for the
Lions Year 2016-2017, held
on Saturday, June 10 at
Schoeneck Moravian
Church in Nazareth.

It was noted that so far
there are 26 members in the
newly organized Center
City Allentown Lions Club.

First VDG-Elect Karlene
Laub commended Council
Chair PDG Karen Brady for

doing a wonderful job this
past year at State Council
meetings. Lion Karen was
given a statuette of a Lion
that included a photo of
Melvin Jones. It was made
by PDG Willard Stratz, now
residing in North Carolina,
and presented to her by
PDG Linwood Gebhris.

Lion Laub added that
this coming new year will
be difficult without a 2nd
VDG.

Gifts were given to
PDG's Tom Dieter and Fred
Folland for their efforts in

the district convention.

Lion David Fatzinger
said 300 directories are
being printed and will be
distributed to key person-
nel at the banner exchange
on July 20. It will contain
ads for the first time to
defray expenses.

The comment was made
that we should serve our
members first. Then we can
serve our communities.

Reports from the vari-
ous committees were given
after the buffet luncheon.

Center for Vision
Loss Needs Help
With Screening

The Center for Vision
Loss needs volunteers to
work with staff to provide
vision screening tests for
pre-school  children in
Lehigh and Northampton
Counties beginning with the
new school year in August.

Karen Z. Huetter,
Development Director, said,
“Our screeners use the SPOT
vision screening equipment
by Welch Allyn and training
will be provided.”

Reliable transportation
to screening sites is neces-
sary. Fluency in Spanish
would be helpful.

Contact Dawn Sellers,
Manager of Community
Outreach & Education, at
dawn.sellers@centerfor vision-
loss.org, e-mail dawn.sellers
@centerforvisionloss.org or
call 610-433-6018 ext 224.
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Statuette of a Lion with a photo of Melvin Jones was presented
to Council Chair/PDG Karen Brady. It was made by PDG Willard

Stratz, who has moved South.
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District Governor’s
Message

Chicago Centennial Convention

It's a Great Time to be a Lion, Leo and Lioness!

I'm excited to be going to the International
Convention in Chicago from June 26h - July 5th. I've
had a lot of training to prepare me for next year, along
with help from many of my friends and fellow mem-
bers.

My first event as District Governor when I return
from C%icago will be the Banner Exchange. Every Lion
in District 14-K is invited to celebrate this annual tradi-
tion. The date is July 20th at Emmaus Fire Co. #1.
Please mark your calendars and look for a flyer with
more details soon. Be sure to make your reservations
early.

If you attend the Banner Exchange meeting you'll
meet some of the new members from our newest club,
Allentown Center City Centennial Lions. This will be a
%reat o]%}ﬁortunity to welcome them into our family of

ions. The new club will be scheduling a Charter Party
sometime in August or September; all Lions will be
invited to attend.

The District Governor's Club visitation schedule
for next year will be in the District handbook. The
handbooks will be available at the Banner Exchange.

Plan for this year to be a year of membership
growth. Please consider asking a friend, colleague,
neighbor, your spouse or your local policeman to come
to a meeting or event and learn about Lions. When you
think about who we are and what we do you should ask
yourself - Why wouldn't everyone want to be a Lion?

Have a Great Summer!

In Lionism,
VDG Dow Kaufmanv
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George G. Bensing
Funeral Home, Inc.

A Full Service Funeral Home, Offering
Affordable, Traditional & Cremation
Services to Families of all Faiths.

John H. Simons, Supervisor
Frances Bensing, Funeral Director

ON-SITE
CREMATIONS

2165 Community Drive N
(Route 946 Moorestown)
Bath, PA 18014

610-759-3901

www.bensingfuneralhome.com
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Poster Contest

Continued from Page 1

ick a winner to send to
MD14 State Lions for judg-
ing.
If your club will be par-
ticipating, please give PDG
Chunko a heads up by
notifying him as soon as
you receive your kits. If
you choose to do more than
one school or youth group,
you will need to order a kit
for each organization.

If you have any ques-
tions, contact him at 610-
838-9373 - lionjoechunko
@rcn.com

LCIF Chairman
Tells Where Money
Has Gone in Past

LCIF chairman PDG Joe
Chunko, at the recent
Cabinet meeting, reported
how LCIF has fulfilled its
mission in serving commu-
nities locally and globally,
Fiving hope and impacting
ives through humanitarian
service projects and grants.

In fiscal year 2015-2016,
Lions, their partners and
friends generously donated
$39.48 million to LCIF. The
Foundation awarded 453

rants totaling more than
45.2 million.

Here are the LCIF Core
Objectives and the Invest-
ment & Impact for each:

e Improving local com-
munities - $13,874,392 to
improve education health
care and other critical pub-
lic services for 3,994,860
people.

e Supporting Youth -
$1,437,287 to implement
and expand Lions Quest in
19 countries.

e Providing Disaster
Relief - $9,480,060 to sup-
port Lions and other part-
ners as they provided aid to
approximately 500,000 vic-
tims.

¢ Combating Measles -
$7,965,350 to support the
vaccination of 17,400,000
children  through the
Measles and  Rubella
Initiative and Gavi, the
Vaccine Alliance.

e Savin Sight -
$12,994,255 to deliver eye
care services, improve 51
eye care facilities and train
23,643 eye care profession-
als, benefiting 22,300,000
people.

PDG Chunko listed
ways of supporting LCIF:

- Sponsor a Melvin
Jones Fellow Honor

- Purchase a $20, $50
or $100 Contributing
Member pin

- Purchase a
Measles pin

$10

1t Vice District Governor’s

Message
New Club Formed in Allentown;
Reg. 2, Zone A Needs Chairman

Congratulations to PDG Marsha Johnston and DG
Don Kau%man on the chartering of the newest Lions Club
in Allentown. Their diligence has paid off in the form of
another area of the Lehigh Valley that will benefit from the
service of the Lions. This was no easy task for two people.
Imagine what could be done if more of us worked togeth-
er to spread the word about Lionism. There are people out
there who want to serve their community. We just need to
ask.

At this time of the year, clubs are having installation
of the new officers in their clubs. I'd like to take this
%?lportunity to congratulate the new boards and officers.

ere is always much work to do and the year seems to go
so fast. So, let's get going with those projects that make us
look like a well-oileg machine, but let's see if we can come
up with some new ideas. New projects keep us interested
and refreshed.

I know I sound like a broken record, but Region 2 -
Zone A needs a Zone Chair again this year. I will be more
than happy to help you. It's hard to believe there isn't
someone in Bath, Catasauqua, Coplay, Hanover Twsp. or
Whitehall who can hold three meetings a year to get infor-
mation to the clubs. You can meet at someone's home, at a
church, at a diner, at a library, in a van in a parking lot or
anywhere you can exchange information. Really, folks, it
doesn't take much, just attendance from each club so
everyone gets the information from the District and LCI.
I'll even bring coffee and donuts.

And of course, there is the matter of a 2nd VDG.
What will happen to District 14-K in two years? What will
LCI do with District 14-K after my year as Governor? Iam
very concerned about leadership in our district. I know
we have leaders in our clubs. There are many great clubs,
so many great Lions, and so many people that have been
touched by your service. Don't let District 14-K go by the
wayside. We are concerned about increasing and retaining
membership, but we need to also be concerned about
retaining our District. Someone, please come forward. You
won't be sorry. This has been a great experience and I've
learned so much about being a Lion.

Have a great summer and be safe.

1t VDG Kawlene Laul-

Adult Campers Arrive at Beacon
Lodge, Children Enroliment Is Lower

The 2017 camping sea-
son at Beacon Lodge is
underway with the first
adult campers arriving on
June 3rd There are approxi-
mately 300  campers
enrolled for the eight ses-
sions of camp. Enrollment
for the children's camping
sessions  remains  low.
Project New Hope, which is
a camping session for
Disabled Veterans and their
families, has 10 families
enrolled for their session
beginning on July 31st.
Thank you to all of the clubs
or individuals who provid-
ed camper sponsorships for
this year's camping season.
Camping sponsorships of
any kind are still available
and are always welcome.

New this year is an
opportunity to sponsor a
camp counselor. A donation
of $250 sponsors one coun-
selor for one camping ses-
sion.

PDG Dennis Butz, who
is a Beacon Lodge board

member from District 14-K,
said, “Thank you to any
club or individual who
donated in any way toward
the Camp Wish List.”
Donations are accepted at
any time during the year.
The wish list donations go a
long way in helping to keep
the camp expenses down.
Last year's wish list dona-
tions saved the camp
approximately $25,000.
There is a need to
replace 10 benches at the
camp. Repairs were
attempted on some of the
older benches, but they are
beyond repair. Benches can
be replaced for a $1,000
donation and will be per-
sonalized in memory of
someone or your club or
district, says PDG Butz.
Since Beacon Lodge no
longer receives state fund-
ing and the United Way
funding has been reduced
drastically, the camp is try-
ing to cut costs as much as
Continued on Page 4



LIONS CLUBS ACTIVITIES

(EDITOR'S NOTE: Items are selected from monthly M&A reports, a month
prior to publication, sent in by Lions club secretaries to the Editor. Mail to:
Tattle Tailer Editor, 2556 Wood's Edge Rd., Bath, PA 18014 or E-Mail:
tattletailer14k@rcn.com. We'll publish as much as space allows.)

REMINDER: Pictures of club activities are wanted for Tattle Tailer.

REGION |
ALBURTIS: Two members bowled in the District Bowl-a-Thon at Jordan Lanes, rais-
ing $145.50 for the club, from total of $252.50. . . .The club made turkey barbecue
and rib sandwiches at the Alburtis Mayfest on May 7. . . . Collected 71 Ibs. of food for
the St. Paul's UCC food bank in Trexlertown.
ALTON PARK: Had a great Easter egg hunt with about 100 children and adults attend-
ing, including two visually impaired children who found eggs with beepers . . . .We had
Phoebe Bingo with about 25 residents having a great evening with Bingo..
EMMAUS LIONESS LIONS: Club hosted a sock hop at the Center for Vision Loss,
with seven members and one guest attending. . . .Four of our members attended Alton
Park and Mountainville 65th Charter night. . . $2,000 to Lehigh Valley Children's
Hospital; $1,000 to Center for Vision Loss; $500 each to Emmaus Ambulance Corps,
Emmaus Fire Dept., Leader Dogs, Turning Point of Lehigh Valley, American Diabetes
Association, Wounded Warrior Project, American Cancer Society, and Emmaus Police
Dept.; $350 to Emmaus Public Library and $150 to Emmaus Historical Society.
EMMAUS: Emmaus Lions donated food and money to the Emmaus Food Bank. . .
.Honored Lion Bruce Wagner with a Melvin Jones Fellowship. . .Sold 326 sandwiches
at monthly hoagie and ham/cheese sandwich sale. . . .Held semi-annual clam chowder
sale. . . .Made a monetary donation in memory of Lion Terry Litzenberger to Four
Diamonds Foundation in their pursuit of a cure for childhood cancer at Penn State
Children's Hospital . . . .Donated money to support Eagle Scout project of Brandon
Krasley of Troop 31 in Emmaus.
KUHNSVILLE AREA: No May report.
LEHIGH TOWNSHIP:  Held golf outing on May 9 at Woodstone Country Club. . .
.Made monthly donation of $100 to the Northampton Food Bank. . .Parked cars at
Lorah Farm tractor and truck pulls.
LEHIGH VALLEY SATURDAY A.M.: Spent most of month preparing for eighth annu-
al fishing event and lunch for visually impaired children and families on May 21 at
Moyer's Lake in Coopersburg. Two affiliate members, Lion Jeff Holderman and Lion
Bill Seng, and two of their fishing friends come to help visually impaired children fish.
Others brought and cooked hot dogs. . . .Lion Peggy made 65-year large candy medal-
lions for joint charter anniversary of Alton Park and Mountainville Lions clubs. . . .Every
year since we were formed in 2009 some of the visually impaired children and families
attend the Alton Park Lions Bethlehem Boat Club picnic in July . We supply desserts
and special spinach dip. . . .Gave plaque to Liberty Fire Co. social club for their dona-
tion of $500 for our projects for visually impaired children.
LOWER LEHIGH: Charter night will be on June 2. . . .Chicken Bar-B-Q sale June 17.
.. .Thirty Lions volunteering at the Iron Pigs concessions stand for the season. . . .
Seven volunteers (five LEOs and one LEO director and her daughter) also raised funds
for the Emmaus High School LEO Club at the concession stands. .. . .Donated $460.50
to White Cane from the flea market's 50/50 raffle.
MOUNTAINVILLE: .65th charter night held jointly with the Alton Park Lions on May 24
.. . Voting delegates PDG Glen Santee, Sr. and Lion Joanne Santee will attend
International Convention in Chicago to celebrate 100 years of Lionism. . . .Approved
$100 to sponsor hole in Beacon Lodge 1st annual golf tournament in August for bridge
maintenance and $100 for Beacon Lodge wish list. . . .Parking cars for Dorney Park's
July 4th fireworks. . .Four members volunteered for a total of 109 hours during May. . .
ONTELAUNEE: Our club invited to attend 48th charter night of Slatedale-Emerald
Area Lions Club on Monday, May 1. .. .On June 21 our club will host joint installation
of officers from Alburtis, Ontelaunee and Slatedale-Emerald Lions clubs.
SLATEDLE-EMERALD AREA: Had 48th Charter Night on May 1 at Schleicher's
Restaurant. . . .Continuing to guide and support Northwestern and Northern Lehigh Leo
clubs.
SLATINGTON: Several members assisting blind resident with errands and visitations.
. .. ..Donated $500 to Northern Lehigh High School SADD Night senior party. . .
.Approved $100 each for three new Eagle Scouts. . . .Approved eyeglasses and exam
for Slatington resident. . . .Helping Boy Scout Troop 58 locate a replacement trailer or
storage shed for their belongings.. . . Community steak fry fundraiser on Sat., June 24.
UPPER LEHIGH: Planning chicken barbecue on June 3, Schnecksville Fair on June.
20-24, and Roar and Craft Show July 28-29. . . . After a presentation by the Guide Dog
Foundation, a $100 donation was given to them. . . A marketing effort is being taken so
that our club will no longer be known as “the best kept secret.” . . .Annual Volunteer
Night was held on May 10, when we honored the Schnecksville Grange for 100 Years.
REGION II
BATH: July 12 thru 15, Bingo at Northampton Community Days sponsored by
Exchange club; August 16 to 19, Bingo at Muhlenberg Hospital festival. . . .Donated
$175.00 for one student to attend Northampton County Junior Conservation School.
CATASAUQUA AREA: Elected officers for 2017-2018. . . .Held Lions Bingo at
Jednota Club on May 21.
COOPERSBURG: No May report.
COPLAY: No May report.
HANOVER TOWNSHIP: A memorial tree planting service will be held in remembrance
of Lion Nick Facchiano on June 5 at the Hanover Township Government Center.
HELLERTOWN: No May report.
SAUCON VALLEY: No May report, but have monthly public breakfasts.
UPPER SAUCON: No May report.
WHITEHALL: Hosted 16 Leo club members and their two advisors. We sponsor
Whitehall High School and Whitehall Middle School Leos.. . . .On May 30, club spon-
sored Whitehall-Coplay School District's senior athletic awards ceremony at the high
school, for which we purchased trophies costing $400.00.

REGION Il
BANGOR: Planning a night at an IronPigs baseball game on August 7 . . . Donated
$50 to the Tasty Tuesday program. . . .Planning a Wendy's fundraiser in July. . . .Held
a scholarship and family picnic. . . Gave four scholarships to high school students.
BETHLEHEM TOWNSHIP: Planning annual golf tourney at Whitetail Course on
June9... ... Dinner fundraiser at Texas Roadhouse on May 3. . . .Presented a $500
scholarship check to a Freedom High School graduate. . . .Provided transportation
for a senior citizen to his family doctor for his semi-annual checkup.. . .Agreed to
oversee Veterans Memorial.
EASTON: Collected food donated by Wegman's and delivered it to food bank at
ProJect of Easton four times. . . .Drove sight-impaired woman from Easton area to a
meeting in Allentown and back home. . . . Assisting food bank. . . .Held 37th annual
wrestling classic with 32 youth, 254 wrestlers, and 600 attendees.
HECKTOWN - LOWER NAZARETH: Profited $1,060,at Bingo fundraiser. . .Chose
$500 scholarship recipient. . . Held annual golf tournament. .. . . Will present $30 to
elementary school librarian for participation in club's Bookworm program..
MOORE TOWNSHIP: Have recycling bin at township building. No May report.
NAZARETH: Planning annual ice cream sale at Nazareth carnival in June and
McLion breakfast sandwiches at the Nazareth Day fest in July. .
PALMER TOWNSHIP: Displayed many events for local organizations on Lions elec-
tronic sign. . . .Planning second White Cane collection at Ace Hardware, in Forks
Township, on May 27 and 28.
PLAINFIELD TOWNSHIP: Continuing sales of brooms and RADA cutlery. . . .Held
a successful candy sale fundraiser and Yankee candle sale. . . . . Sponsoring two Pen
Argyl High School juniors to go to the Youth Leadership Seminar at Camp Victory.
RICHMOND: Volunteered at Blue Mountain Steam Engine Association community
show. . ... Maintaining Richmond Lions Park. . ..Donated $200 to family who had a
home fire.
TATAMY-STOCKERTOWN: Spaghetti dinner on May 6 at Tatamy Fire Co. was a suc-
cess. . . .Plan to participate in Nazareth Day on July 15.
WILSON BOROUGH: $200 was given to a local resident who is participating in a
humanitarian mission to Brazil. . . Provided eye exams and glasses for 3 needy residents.

14 Youths from
District 14-K Attend

Leadership Seminar

This year's Lions Youth
Leadership Seminar took
place the weekend of April
28, 29 and May 1 at Camp
Victory.

The 33 juniors in atten-
dance (14 from our district)
had a great time interacting
with each other. The weath-
er was fine. The Kkids
enjoyed our seminars on
leadership and had a great
time fishing, zip lining and
the rock climbing wall. On
Sunday we had a very mov-
ing patriotic program,
which was very enjoyable,
says PDG Fred Folland.

We have moved the
seminar for 2018 a week ear-
lier (April 20, 22 and 22).
Some schools had their
proms on the same week-
end of the seminar this year.
Scheduling earlier hopeful-
ly will boost our attendance.

Lion Fred would like to
thank C.C. Karen Brady,
Lion Ray Klein, Lion Gabby
Sheplock, along with the
Catasauqua, Plainfield
Township, Moore Town
ship, Mountainville, Upper
Lehigh, Slatington, Le i?h
Township, and Slatedale-
Emerald Lions for their
heg) as camp counselors
and support of those Lions
clubs in sending students
for the seminar.

It's not too early to pro-
mote the 2018 seminar.

Schnecksville
Fire Social Hall
Roof Collapses

Investigators are tryin
to determine what cause
the social hall roof of the
Schnecksville Fire Co. to
collapse shortly after 2:00
p-m. Sunday, July 1.

Most of the damage was
in the kitchen area with
workers inside. Fortunately,
no one was hurt. That area
is used heavily by the
Upper Lehigh Lions Club
for their fund-raising break-
fasts.

A thunderstorm with
winds of 64 miles an hour is
suspected, but has not yet
been confirmed.

Events being held this
summer might have to be
cancelled, or moved to
another building on the
property at 4550 Packhouse
Rd., in North Whitehall
Township, fire officials said.

PIN TRADER
BOB KUCSAN

nts ..
Wy%ur Pins & Banners

call 610-759-5137
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FORKS TOWNSHIP: No May report.

LEHIGH TOWNSHIP: Thanks to everyone who attended the Lehigh Township
Lioness Club's annual basket social at the Roosevelt Democratic Club in
Danielsville on April 30. It was a great success, raising approximately $2,000,
enabling us to help those in need in our local community.

MOORE TOWNSHIP: Two members attended the annual District Bowl-a-Thon at
Hampton Lanes in Northampton. . . .Five members attended the Moore Twsp.
Lions dinner meeting. . . .Sent $100 donation to Northampton Public Library. . .
.Secretary attended the district convention and five members attended the necrol-
ogy service.

NORTHAMPTON AREA: Our club celebrated 30 years of service. . .Club pre-
sented two scholarships in June to Northampton High School graduates.

Clubs Need to Report
Their Legacy Projects

PDG Glen Santee, at
the recent Cabinet meet-
ing, reported on the Lions
Centennial. He said three
of the four centennial
challenges - YOUTH,
VISION, HUNGER, and
ENVIRONMENT - have
passed our initial goal and
are close to reaching our
extended goal. Now it is
time for your club COM-
MUNITY LEGACY plan
to become a reality.

Reporting the project
is key. Not sure how to get
credit? Ask him or the
district secretary for help.
The International Lion site
is also full of information
to help your project suc-

banner was displayed and
featured in this publica-
tion. It also traveled to the
Pa. state convention
where it was a big hit
along with the Centennial
Torch. Many pictures of
Lions in the 100 were on
Facebook and  other
media. It is available for
use at any club celebration
or event. Contact PDG
Santee for details.

The International
Convention is bein§ held
in Chicago, the birthplace
of Lions! The service and
celebration will be spec-
tacular. Many of the
Pennsylvania Lions will
be part of this once in a

ceed. Reporting has lifetime event, at last
improved, but there are count about 20 from our
still clubs who are not get-  district.

ting the credit they PDG Glen says, “I am
deserve The banner willing to help any club to

recognition patches will
soon be presented, and it
appears that there will be
an increase this year.
Don't miss out, get your
report in.

At the District 14-K
convention, there was an
air of anticipation as we
looked to the future of
Lions the next one hun-
dred years. A LION 100

make reports, plan a cele-
bration or provide infor-
mation to enhance it. Look
back on the 100 years of
your proud past and for-
ward to our great future in
service. Join the celebra-
tion! The time is now!!”

At this writing, there
are 10 Centennial Coins
available at $53.00 each.
Contact him.

Bath Lions Club \

July 12 to 15 at

@ ®

©e

’@ NORTHAMPTON COMMUNITY FAIR

/‘\

l Aug. 16 to 19 at
|

LVH MUHLENBERG SUMMER FESTIVAL
) Wen

) Liowe
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16 Lions in Reorganized
Charitable Enterprises, Inc.

On May 22 Charitable Enterprises, Inc. held its reorganization meeting at the
Mercantile Club in Emmaus, with the Emmaus Lions Club hosting.

This year for the first time due to an approved Charitable Enterprises, Inc. by-
law change at our District 14-K convention, we were able to select our nine board can-
didate AT LARGE instead of by the three Lion Regions.

The nine Lion candidates who were nominated and successfully elected to the
board are as follows: PDG Joseph Chunko, Lion Daniel Cortazzo, Lion Cheryl
Fatzinger, Lion David Fatzinger, PDG Fred Folland, PDG Willard Kulp, PDG April
Kucsan, Lion Scott Lohman, PDG Fred Michael.

In addition, DG-elect Donald Kaufman appointed the following three Lions as
his appointments to the Board: CC/PDG Karen Brady, PDG Linwood Gehris, PDG
Robert Kucsan.

The remaining board members will be PDG Marsha Johnston, DG Donald
Kaufman, 1st VDG Karlene Laub, 2nd VDG - vacant.

The Charitable Enterprises, Inc. Board of Directors consists of sixteen Lions -
nine being elected at the reorganization meeting, three appointed by the incoming
District Governor, and four representing the District 14-K Executives.

The election of officers for the 2017-2018 Lions Year was held and the followin
Lions were approved: President - PDG Joseph Chunko; Vice President - PDG Willar
Kulp; Secretary - Lion Cheryl Fatzinger; Treasurer - PDG Fred Folland; Assistant
Treasurer - Lion David Fatzinger.

All District 14-K Lions in good standing are members of Charitable Enterprises,
Inc. Please make time to attend some of the board meetings. Your input will be appre-
ciated. We meet at Christ U.C.C. Church on Airport Road at 7:00 p.m. Our meeting
dates are as follows: Monday, July 17, 2017; Monday, September 18, 2017; Monday,
November 20, 2017; Monday January 15, 2018; Monday, March 19, 2018;
Reorganization Meeting in May - T.B.D.

Charitable's president PDG Joe Chunko said: “We need the help of all of our
clubs and Lion members to help us sell Charitable Enterprises Lottery Calendars.
This is our only major fund raiser. At this time we are receiving many requests from
low income citizens for help in getting various eye surgeries.”

Calendar Report
The 2016-2017 Lions Charitable Enterprise calendar year has come to a close. The
following were sales recorded as of June 7, 2017:

Full year July 1, 2016 - June 30, 2017 .......... 271
Half year January 1, 2017 - June 30, 2017.... 77
Total 2016-17 Sales Recorded: 348

Approximately 35% of the 1,000 calendar cards were sold.

From July 1, 2016 through June 7, 2017 there have been 94 payouts - totaling
$4,250.0(;. The average number of payouts per month is 7.8. (Approximately 25.6%
per year

Calendar cards for the 2017-2018 year have been distributed to Lions and Lioness
club secretaries via mail or hand delivered. The success of the sales is dependant on
club secretaries encouraging Lion and Lioness members to sell and/or purchase the
cards repetitively at their meetings.

Renewal letters have been sent to all current calendar patrons - to date 186 cards
have been purchased. Many customers are waiting to be asked by their favorite Lion
or Lioness. We simply cannot be successful without Club Member support.

“Thank you to the clubs who have responded with their support! Can we
depend on your support to Serve those in need? After all, isn't this what Lions do?”
said Lion David G. Fatzinger, who has charge of the lottery calendar cards.

Campers Arrive at Beacon Lodge

Continued from Page 2

possible without cutting
Erograms. One of the

iggest costs to the camp is
maintenance. A local hunt-
ing camp replaced metal
roofs on three cabins in
Children's ~ Village in
exchange for a $2,500 per-
mit to hunt on the camp's
property. A local forester is
working with a logging
company to remove about
1,100 trees from 85 acres of
the camp property to raise
about $130,000.

The Pa. Lions Beacon
Lodge Camp's 1st Annual
Golf Outing will be held on
Saturday, August 26 at the
American Legion Country
Club in Mt. Union, Pa. The
tournament will be limited
to the first100 players on a
first come, first served
basis. Overnight accommo-
dations will be available at
Beacon Lodge for $40 per
person/per night. Please
check the camp website and
your District Website for
details. All proceeds from
this tournament will go
toward offsetting the cost of
the structure reinforcement

ro{ect at the main lodge
uilding.
Lions Appreciation Day

will be held at the camp on
Sunday, July 16. Please put
this day on your Lions buck
list of things that you need
to do. This is the most
highly requested event by
the campers because they
want to be there to meet

ou and to thank you for
this beautiful camp. Every
club should have received
an invitation. Cost for the
chicken barbecue lunch is
$10.00 per person and
reservations are due by July
7th.

All of us Pennsylvania
Lions should be proud of
the fact that this great camp
is owned by the Lions of
Pennsylvania Multiple
District 14. PDG Butz said,
“When I see how this camp
makes a difference in the
lives of the people that
attend the camp it makes
me proud to be a Lion and
you as Pennsylvania Lions
should also be proud of our
camp. Thank you again
from the Board of Directors
and staff to the Lions,
Lionesses and Leos of
Multiple District 14 for the
continued support and
interest of Beacon Lodge
Camp.”

OMIN

VEN

Upper Lehigh Lions Club - Crafts in the Grove —
Saturday, July 29, Neffs Union Church Grove, 5550 Route
873, Neffs. 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. Free Admission — Entertainer,
Free Health Fair. For more info: 610-966-5929.

Have Your Club Event Listed Here By Sending Info to:
tattletailer14k @rcn.com (Note: Use “Club Event” in subject line. There
is no charge for this listing.)

TATTLE TAILER
BOOSTERS

CLUBS
Bath Lions Club

INDIVIDUALS

Lion Joseph J. Chunko, PDG
Lion Helen L. Chunko

Emily A. Danner, 14Klowns
Lion Richard E. Danner

14 Youths from
District 14-K Attend
Leadership Seminar

This year's Lions Youth
Leadership Seminar took
place the weekend of April
28, 29 and May 1 at Camp
Victory.

The 33 juniors in atten-
dance (14 from our district)
had a great time interacting
with each other. The weath-
er was fine. The kids
enjoyed our seminars on
leadership and had a great
time fishing, zip lining and
the rock climbing wall. On
Sunday we had a very mov-
inﬁ patriotic ~ program,
which was very enjoyable,
says PDG Fred Folland.

We have moved the
seminar for 2018 a week
earlier (April 20, 21 and 22).
Some schools had their
proms on the same week-
end of the seminar this year.
Our hope is that scheduling
earlier will boost our atten-
dance.

Lion Fred would like to
thank C.C. Karen Brady,
Lion Ray Klein, Lion Gabby
Sheplock, along with the
Catasauqua, Plainfield
Township, Moore Town-
ship, Mountainville, Upper
Lehigh, Slatington, Le i?h
Township, and Slatedale-
Emerald Lions for their help
as camp counselors and
support of those Lions clubs
in sending students for the
seminar.

It's not too early to pro-
mote the 2018 seminar.

Care and Share

The donation total for
Care & Share as of May 31,
2017 is 46,648 pounds. This
is far below our goal of
81,000 pounds and is attrib-
utable to donations that
were not reported by
Second Harvest in the first
half of the year, said PDG
Larry Snyder in his cabinet
report. “We have previous-
ly met our goals and I am
confident we have also
done again this year.” The
new  Second  Harvest
employee will report all our
donations next year.

Second Harvest needs
our support again next year
and I urge your continued
support, the chairperson
said.

Lion Silas J. Rodenbach
Norma I. Rodenbach

Be A Tattle Tailer Booster

for 2017-18

Donations: $5.00 per Individual —
$25.00 or More Per Club for Lions Year

Print INDIVIDUAL NAMES or CLUBS as you wish them to
appear in the TATTLE TAILER and send the appropriate
amount to the address below. Your continued contributions
help make this publication possible. Businesses cannot be
included on the boosters list, but must be inserted as dis-
play advertising. The new list for lions year 2017-18 begins
with this July publication.

Lion Bill Halbfoerster, PDG

Make Checks Payable to:
LIONS DISTRICT 14-K
Send to: PDG Wm. J. Halbfoerster, Jr.,
2556 Wood’s Edge Rd., Bath, PA 18014




